
 

A limb has fallen from the family tree. 

I keep hearing a voice that says,  

“Grieve not for me.” 

Remember the best times, the laughter, the song. 

The good life I lived while I was strong. 

Continue my heritage, I’m counting on you. 

Keep smiling and surely the sun will  

shine through. 

My mind is at ease, my soul is at rest. 

Remembering all, how I truly was blessed. 

Continue traditions, no matter how small. 

Go on with your life, don’t worry about falls 

I miss you all dearly, so keep up your chin. 

Until the day comes we’re together again.  

 

  

Grandsons 
 

 Robert Brown   Sammy Reed  
 CJ Crockett   Billy Reed  
 Quentin Arnold   Sergio Odom 
 

Friends of the Family 
 

Oak Grove Cemetery 
Huffer, Georgia  

 

The family wishes to express our heartfelt 
thanks for your expressions of sympathy, and 

compassion shown to us during these most 
difficult times. Whether it was a prayer, a 

phone call, a visit, or message, we want you 
to know that we are truly appreciative. May 

God Bless You! 
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Let not your heart be troubled: ye believe in God,   
believe also in me.  - John 14: 1 

 
Elizabeth Rolax Brinson, born on May 1, 1944 to the 
late Mose Reed and the late Henrietta Reed of     
Broxton, Georgia, passed away peacefully, leaving a 
legacy of love, faith, and cherished memories.       
Elizabeth attended Broxton Mary Hayes School and 
later married the late Clyde Rolax Sr. She was known 
for her love of cooking for family and friends and her 
passion for planting flowers, which brought her      
immense joy. 
 
A devoted member of Shady Grove Baptist Church in 
Broxton, Georgia, Elizabeth was committed to her 
faith and her community. She was preceded in death 
by her husbands, Clyde Rolax Sr. and James Brinson, 
her two sons, Matthew Rolax Sr. and Clyde Rolax Jr., 
and her siblings, Mary Lou Crockett, Rosevelt Reed, 
Claude Reed, Willie Reed, and James Reed. 
 
Elizabeth leaves behind three children: Michelle   
Williams, Katrina (Willie) Biggins, and Robert Lee 
Rolax; one sister-in-law, Alma Reed; her special 
grandchildren, Stephanie Rolax and Ahmond (Kemi) 
Rolax; and her many beloved grandchildren: Michael 
(Sarina) Rolax, Shantokeo (Teanna) Rolax, Antonio 
Rolax, Jamarius (Angela) Rolax, Kevin Moore, Ikeda 
Rolax, Keisha Roundtree, Courtney (Cedrick) McRae, 
Taneisha (Rod) Roberson, Santana Biggins, Donavon 
(Tequila) Moore, Zackery Brinson, Zaylon Brinson, 
Matthew (Monica) Rolax Jr., Jabar Pridgen, and 
Marquis Paulk. She is also survived by her         
daughter-in-law, Shelly Rolax, along with a host of 
great-grandchildren, nieces, nephews, and dear 
friends.  
 

 
 

  

Presiding, Pastor Cauley Williams 
Processional……………….……..Ministers and Families 

Final Glimpse 

Invocation…………………………Pastor Cauley Williams 

Solo……………………………………..……..Quentin Arnold 

Scripture Readings 

     Old Testament……………Deacon Thomas Williams 

     New Testament………….……Minister Frank Ferrell 

Reflections………..………Please Limit to Two Minutes 

      Anyone Desiring to Speak  

Selection……………………………………Shirley Thornton  

Eulogy………………………….Pastor Veronica Andrews 

Acknowledgements……….….Harrell's Funeral Home 

Committal Service 

Benediction 

 

 

 

 

 


